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Dear Parent/Carer,
On Monday of this week, we celebrated the Feast of St Ambrose and via the wonders of digital technology, the majority of staff and young people within the school were able to participate in a prayer service, led by             Fr Michael and Deacon David. Following the prayer service, Mass was also celebrated in the Oratory; in keeping with the restricted numbers, as a result of Covid-19. Although this was not what would usually happen for our Patronal Feast Day, it was a lovely way to mark the Feast of St Ambrose and to involve so many young people and staff within the school. Young people received a Miraculous Medal and St Ambrose Bee, and I would like to thank colleagues who undertook the great challenge of organising the arrangements for the day.
The weather was also relatively kind to us on Tuesday which enabled S1 pupils and staff, ably supported by around 70 S6 pupils to undertake the inaugural ‘Step into Advent’ mini Pilgrimage to St Augustine’s Church, where pupils engaged in a series of activities, linked to the Advent Wreath – focusing on Faith, Hope, Peace, Joy, Love and Compassion. Our young people were excellent ambassadors for St Ambrose and in completing the Pilgrimage, in aid of St Margaret’s Child and Family Society, they have raised an amazing sum of £2015! Well done to all who participated.
On Thursday, S1 also received a short, but very important input from Community Police, relating to the dangers of inappropriate use of social media, with specific reference to messaging via platforms such as WhatsApp, Snapchat and TikTok, taking photos of others and sharing them and conduct that could be classed as bullying. Police Officers were keen to stress that any young person who has concerns, should seek advice from an appropriate adult.
S2 have been involved in their individual interviews with the Careers Adviser over the last couple of weeks and this will continue into the next term when subject choice becomes a key focus. S1-3 also received tracking reports over the last week and additional reports will be issued before the Easter break and in the final term, to compensate for the absence of Parents’ Evenings this session.

Today (Friday) is Christmas Jumper/Mask Day within the school, with staff and young people paying a fee of £1 to wear their Christmas jumper and casual clothes. The money raised will go to support our House Charities, which are St Andrew’s Hospice, SCIAF and Glasgow Children’s Hospital. As we enter the last full week of term next week, we will also enjoy some more activities including the school quiz, Christmas Dinner and with limited numbers, our end of term Mass. 

PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT CHRISTMAS DINNER CANNOT BE PRE-BOOKED THROUGH THE APP. ON THURSDAY, IT WILL ONLY BE CHRISTMAS DINNER THAT IS SERVED FROM THE CAFETERIA AND IT CAN BE PAID THROUGH THE MACHINES IN THE SCHOOL. MENUS WILL BE PLACED IN THE SOCIAL AREA FROM TODAY TO ALLOW YOUNG PEOPLE AND STAFF TO HAVE AN IDEA OF WHAT THEY WOULD LIKE PRIOR TO JOINING THE QUEUE!
Following the announcement this week from the Scottish Government, cancelling the Higher and Advanced Higher examinations, we have received some information for parents/carers that explains the steps that will be taken over the next few months to ensure that grades are entered for young people. Please use the link below to access the SQA website:

News about National 5 results in 2020-21 – a message for parents and carers - SQA
The cancellation of the exams means that our Winter Assessment programme for S5/6, scheduled to commence on January 18th, 2021 will go ahead, unless circumstances beyond our control prevent this. On Tuesday, a series of assemblies will be held within the school for S5/6, to share more information with young people regarding the forthcoming programme.
Next Friday, I will issue the last update letter of the term and it has been a quick first term for me here in St Ambrose and one that I have enjoyed greatly. Thankfully, the school has been a far more settled place this week however, it is evident that both young people and staff are ready for the forthcoming break! The weeks preceding the end of this term are always exciting, but also challenging and I would particularly like to congratulate learners in S4, who have coped with their Winter Assessment programme with great responsibility, application and maturity. 
Similarly, there are a significant number of senior learners who continue to play leading roles in the organisation of the various activities and who continue to promote the collections that we have for charities and to support others at this time; you are doing a fantastic job!
As there is so much going on within the school, I would strongly encourage parents/carers to follow the multiple Twitter accounts that are live. Most departments/faculties have accounts and share the successful work of young people each day through this platform. If you have a look @stambrosehigh you will see the departments featured and this will enable you to see some of the great work that take place within the school every day.
Finally, the various activities this week have really brought the spirit of Christmas to our school. During the S1 walk, I asked all S1 pupils to take a little time to think of someone who would benefit from an act of kindness over the Christmas period. During their ‘Step into Advent’, S1 focused on kindness and compassion and it is clear from the activities that are ongoing within our school at the moment, that our young people are putting these values into action, through their generosity, which will benefit many in our wider community.
Once again, have a great weekend!
Yours sincerely
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James McParland
Head Teacher
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